
 
 

General Circular pursuant to the Health Insurance Law (No 11 of 2013) of the Emirate of Dubai  

General Circular Number 07 of 2020 (GC 07/2020) 

Subject of this General Circular Postponement of Upgrade of ICD-10-CM, CPT and HCPCS Code Sets to 
Version 2018 

Applicability of this General Circular This Circular applies to: 

 All service providers (Dubai and NE) enrolled with eClaimLink  

 All HIPs (Insurers and TPAs) 

Purpose of this General Circular To postpone the upgrade of ICD-10-CM, CPT and HCPCS code sets to 
version 2018 

Authorized by Saleh Al Hashimi, CEO, Dubai Health Insurance Corporation 

Drafted by Ali F. Lutfi, Dubai Health Insurance Corporation 
Ken Fan, Consultant, Dubai Health Insurance Corporation 

Publication date 26/3/2020 

This document replaces Not applicable 

This document has been replaced by Not applicable 

Effective date of this General Circular Immediately upon publication 

Grace period for compliance None 

 

Objectives of this General Circular 

With the intention to provide more time for preparation and in the DHA’s usual spirit to facilitate the market, the upgrade 

of ICD-10-CM, CPT and HCPCS Code Sets to Version 2018 will be postponed to 00:00, 1 May 2020. For details of the code 

set upgrades, please refer to General Circular Number 03 of 2020 (GC 03/2020) 

 

For any further enquiries, please direct your emails to DHIC-DRGProject@dha.gov.ae  
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